
Establishment  want  a  North
American Union
Merging USA, Canada and Mexico

I am the light of the world: he that followeth me shall not
walk in darkness, but shall have the light of life. -John 8:12
KJV

This then is the message which we have heard of him, and
declare unto you, that GOD is light, and in him is NO darkness
at all. -1 John 1:5 KJV

Folks if you aren’t a regular reader of articles published
at www.NewsWithViews.com you are missing a great deal of
information which will help you to absorb God’s LIGHT which is
in part information. Thank you Coach Daubenmire for his new
online bible study which is a discussion event regarding the
light of the Lord and the darkness of the world.

I love one of the phrases by one of the listeners – Is your
church draining your batteries? Those batteries that keep you
in God’s light and not the darkness of the evil one. How many
of you were deceived by the darkness of the Cruz campaign? A
man who is not even a citizen of the United States of America
yet is sitting in the U.S. Senate.

We know that Satan is lodged inside many of our churches –
what better place to work your evil than sitting among those
you are trying to convert. At the same time, we have Satan
marching along the halls of Congress, the Supreme Court – not
to forget our local and state governments whose actions cause
us to scratch our heads and ask “what planet are they from”?

The scam being carried out through the United Nations and our
governments named the North American Union (NAU) is a much
larger stepping stone to a New World Order (NWO) than the EU

https://newswithviews.com/establishment-want-a-north-american-union/
https://newswithviews.com/establishment-want-a-north-american-union/
http://www.newswithviews.com/


was and the EU is a failure. Those supporting the NAU and NWO
I believe had, so to speak “placed all their marbles in one
basket”.

Donald J. Trump, whether you support him or not, he has thrown
a very large stick into their grinder and the elitists, cabals
– whatever you want to call it – are very angry. Rep. Flake
(R-AZ) recently said that if the Republican base had not come
up with a plan to derail Trump in Cleveland they had better
get to work. You even had Ted Cruz’s campaign manager along
with Glenn Beck and Brad Thor calling for someone to murder
Trump.

Flake is an elected official who was supporting Gov. Kasich of
Ohio even over Cruz. Does this man not research anyone either?
Kasich at the base is a left leaning and acting neocon and a
thinking Democrat. Where have the leaders of this country come
from??? People like Sheldon Adelson and George Soros waving
their billions around is where!

This week we once again have the Bilderburg evil cronies
meeting to work “their evil magic” in their goal of
controlling the world. Most certainly they will be discussing
the EU and Britain’s referendum to leave the EU since it was
within the Bilderburg members that the EU was born.

To be certain and also to be discussed is the North American
Union and how they are going to proceed. “We the unimportant
people” were never supposed to find out about this back door
deceit and “we” certainly were supposed to elect Ted Cruz so
that he and Heidi could put the final touches on and get
things going. (No I cannot prove this, but actions most
certainly speak louder than words – see below). Most of the
names on that list attending Bilderburg from the USA you will
also find on the CFR and Bohemian Grove lists of the past.

Most do not understand the North American Union (NAU) plays a
very large role in the New World Order and was the reason for



the TPP. Free travel of all goods from China be it food,
people, cloths, drugs – whatever and the total loss of the
American people having a say about anything. All you have to
do is research the EU – “they” think they have a better plan
for the NAU but it is still about the elites having power and
everyone else works and does without – their “distribution” of
wealth.

There is to be a North American Court of Justice (with the
authority to overrule a decision of the U.S. Supreme Court), a
North American Trade Tribunal, and a Charter of Fundamental
Human Rights for North America, also dubbed the North American
Social Charter (already written) with the flag having been
designed and also the coinage “Amero” with another
Constitution in the wind – not that anyone abides by any
Constitution these days.

This blog writer I would guess supports the EU listing the
supposed “visionary leaders” who inspired the creation of the
EU claiming these men created a “sphere of peace and
stability” referring to them as the “founding fathers” of the
EU. The EU is a failure because:

• lack of control by the “people” over the governmental
issues
• the economy is failing within the EU due to bad leadership
– personal egos
• the people’s reliance on the government for their well
being
• no manufacturing base of their own – dependence on foreign
trade
• loss of self-worth of the people themselves because of the
above
• poor leadership
• different countries have different ideologies and the egos
get in the way

Why would Americans think things would work any better for us?
Canada for the most part still thinks and operates like
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England and we fought a couple of wars to get out from under
them and Mexico is a brutal country who has always put their
people last under the leadership and have been draining our
system for years illegally. Don’t misunderstand me as I know
many in this country are also here legally and I am not
referring to them.

I used to question why after all these years England still
gives all those taxes and elects those “bird brains” to lead
them while at the same time they do without. The castles,
glided robes, pomp and circumstance – all a glamourous show
just like with the Pope.

The United States might not have all the pomp and circumstance
of England or the Vatican, but we still elect “bird brains”
repeatedly to Congress even when we know they are liars and
cheats which is what it has come to today. Perfect example is
those following Bernie Sanders who have been under the
greatest sham on the American people to date – the
government’s backdoor takeover of our education system with
the deliberate goal to “brainwash” our kids into idiots.

They can’t think reasonably, believe everything should be
free, have no respect for themselves or anyone else, can’t add
or subtract without a computer giving them the answer and want
to live in Mommy and Daddy’s house for life telling them what
to do.

In 2009, a leaked 1955 Bilderberg document outlined the
plan for a single European Union and a EU currency. The NAU
idea emerged during the Reagan administration in the 80’s.
David Rockefeller, George Schultz and Paul Volker told the
president that Canada and America could be politically and
economically merged over the next 15 years except for one
problem – French-speaking Quebec. Their solution – elect a
Bilderberg-friendly prime minister, separate Quebec from the
other provinces, then make Canada America’s 51st state. It
almost worked, but not quite when a 1995 secession referendum
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was defeated – 50.56% to 49.44%, but not the idea of merger.

At a March 23, 2005 Waco, Texas meeting, attended by George
Bush, Mexico’s Vincente Fox, and Canada’s Paul Martin,
the Security and Prosperity Partnership (SPP) was launched,
also to be known as the North American Union (NAU). It was a
secretive Independent Task Force of North America agreement –
a group organized by the Canadian Council of Chief Executives
(CCCE), the Mexican Council on Foreign Relations, and the CFR
with the following aims:

• circumventing the legislatures of three countries and their
constitutions
• suppressing public knowledge or consideration
• proposing greater US, Canadian and Mexican economic,
political, social, and security integration with secretive
working groups formed to devise non-debatable, not voted on
agreements to be binding and unchangeable.

In short – a corporate coup d’etat against the sovereignty of
three nations enforced by hard line militarization to suppress
opposition.

So did you wonder where all the ideas for the presentation of
Agenda 21 came from?

Secretly, over 300 SPP initiatives were crafted to harmonize
the continent’s policies on gun control, energy, food, drugs,
security, immigration, manufacturing, the environment,
education and public health along with militarizing three
nations for enforcement. The recent announcement by Christiana
Figueres, the Executive Secretary of the United Nations
Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) announcing the
sought-after transformation of the world economy will not be
decided at one conference or in one agreement.

The center of their goal to Agenda 21/Global Warming was to
transform the world’s economy.
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All the reasons for the failure of the EU listed above has
cost EU members ultimately their sovereignty as some 70 to 80
per cent of the laws passed in Europe involve just rubber
stamping of regulations already written by nameless
bureaucrats in ‘working groups’ in Brussels or Luxembourg.”

So we have the David Rockefeller who founded the Trilateral
Commission, and in 1954 the men who thought they were the
“most powerful in the world” got together to form the
Bilderberg Group with their grand design is for a “One World
Government (World Company) with a single, global marketplace,
policed by one world army, and financially regulated by one
‘World (Central) Bank’ using one global currency.”

So, do I have proof in my belief that Ted and Heidi Cruz are
to be seen as the leaders and overseers of the NAU – NO – not
on paper and certainly not in the news. What I have is the bio
of a woman working for one of the richest financial
institutions in the world, but her fast advancement there and
within the Federal government have told me a great deal:

•  Both  Ted/Heidi  Cruz  are  Bush  what  I  call  “babies  or
operatives” as with Rubio • Heidi began her career as an
energy investment banker with Merrill Lynch in Houston, Texas
• She also worked for a time for J.P. Morgan as an investment
banker in New York
• Heidi’s first connection with George W. was in working in
D.C. for his campaign
• Heidi turned down a job offer from Goldman Sachs after
graduating from Harvard in favor of working the Bush campaign
on his economic policy.
•  Heidi  was  the  U.S.  trade  representative  under  Dr.
Condoleezza  Rice
• She also served as the Economic Director for the Western
Hemisphere at the National Security Council
• Director of the Latin America Office at the U.S. Treasury
Department
• Special Assistant to former CFR President Ambassador Robert



B.  Zoellick,  as  a  U.S.  Trade  Representative  –  Zoellick
brokered every free trade deal since serving as the U.S.
negotiator during the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade
(GATT) negotiations that led to the formation of the World
Trade  Organization.  He  also  carries  the  credentials  as
president of the World Bank, Vice-Chairman of Goldman Sachs
from 2006-07.

• Zoellick got Heidi her job at Goldman Sachs Houston as a
partner even before really beginning her career with Goldman
Sachs. Her clients have all been high net worth clients in
her position as a managing director for investing money. All
of her clients have an average net worth of $40 million+.
Heidi states, she ran “the private wealth business in the
Southwest from Houston. “The job that I have at that firm is,
in many ways, in my view, the heart of helping people who
have achieved the American dream. “She was promoted to this
position after being vice president for 7 years.
•  The  last  statement  is  in  direct  conflict  with  Ted’s
statement regarding Heidi and her work: “she has a real heart
for economic development” which is what he remarks regarding
her NAU statement. He continued with “Heidi has a real heart
here in America for helping lift people out of poverty”. That
all sounds great however there is nothing in her background
to support that and in fact just the opposite is apparent as
her job at Goldman Sachs was to make the “already wealthy –
more wealthy”.

I find the background on the Cruz’s in total alignment with
the plans for the NAU and adding to the mix, Ted Cruz would
never answer any questions regarding the NAU and basically
lied when asked about his wife’s role.

With the not really departure from the 2016 Presidential
campaign by Cruz, but just having suspended his campaigned, it
is going to delay this part of the elitist long laid out plans



as the NAU being the second phase for the ultimate goal of the
New World Order of one government.

They now are going to have to rethink and regroup and will
most certainly be laying out new plans at their meeting in
Germany. Remember, they are ever patient, but that patience is
going to the wayside as we have seen with the Obama Executive
Orders for the past 7 ½ years.

Americans must be ever vigilant to seek out and thwart their
moves and motives as to what is happening around us.

As we listen to the Republicans deciding if they will endorse
Trump or not, it brings to my mind the Republicans as a whole
have helped and in some cases instituted the mess in this
country. Not only that, what makes them think they have the
“right” to go to Cleveland with an alternative plan to get rid
of Trump? Those are the votes of the American people you are
messing with – you have no right.

Personally, I am tired of the word PARTY be it Republican or
Democrat. It is always PARTY over the PEOPLE. We to them, are
nothing but the ones they want to go to work every day so they
can get paid. They are supposed to be “protecting and
defending the country and the people within her.

Yet they continually turn their backs on the PEOPLE until they
want their support. Trump may not be polished and he may come
off have baked sometimes, but Americans who voted for him
understand he has been his own man for years and he is also
smart enough to tame it down.

I just pray he doesn’t choose one of his opponents in the
primaries. If we wanted them near the White House and having
the opportunity to be the next president in the next 4-8
years, we would have voted for one of them to be where Trump
is now.
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Every one of his opponents has considerable baggage and it was
that baggage we were voting against when we voted for Trump.


